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Woolston 6th Form College

Woolston Learning Village

Holes  Lane

Woolston

Warrington

WA1 4LS

Tel:   01925 811447

Fax:  01925 852435

Email: woolstonsixthformcollege@warrington.gov.uk


23rd March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

I write to update you in light of further information that we have received from the Government, and the daily changing picture. This is a time of great confusion and uncertainty, but I want to try to be as clear as I can, so as to be confident that I am doing everything in my power to ensure the safety of all of our pupils, families and staff.
The reality is that the Government guidance now states that Schools, together with parents and the Local Authority, must decide whether or not it is safe and appropriate for a child or young person with an EHCP to stay in school or college. This is an immense responsibility, particularly when the message to most other people is to – wherever possible - stay at home to save lives.
For clarity the latest guidance actually says: 
Those with an EHC plan should be risk-assessed by their school or college in consultation with the local authority (LA) and parents, to decide whether they need to continue to be offered a school or college place in order to meet their needs, or whether they can safely have their needs met at home. This could include, if necessary, carers, therapists or clinicians visiting the home to provide any essential services. Many children and young people with EHC plans can safely remain at home.
I must make it clear that we are unable to adhere to the idea that all individuals must maintain appropriate social distancing – this is simply not possible with the nature of our pupils, and the amount of staffing we currently have available. I must also make it clear that each day students will be experiencing considerable changes to routine, which some are finding distressing, although we are doing our best to minimise this.
I must also make it clear that I do not know which therapeutic services are able to visit school in person at this time – I have, last week, had email contact from Speech and Language Therapists, Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists, however they were all – as we were – trying to make sense of new guidance and expectations whilst also ensuring their own safety and (in some cases) needing to self-isolate in line with other guidance. 
However, should any of our students need to take their specialist equipment (such as standing frames) home to assist them in continuing with vital daily exercises, then you can arrange this directly with us, or with the relevant therapist. We are currently unable to deliver many aspects of therapeutic programs, due to changes in relation to groupings and staffing.
I need to be very clear that I am committed to supporting all of our families and students as much as you need us to, and as much as we can possibly manage.  However, I am very concerned that I could well be creating a false sense of security if I do not flag up some of the issues above. If you feel that you can keep your son or daughter safely at home, and meet their needs, then please do so and let us support you at home via the school website, social media and Evidence for Learning.
We’ve spoken to all parents whose work is critical to the Covid 19 response or whose child we would advise remaining in school or college and have made the appropriate arrangements. 

As discussed and mentioned in previous letters staff will be in touch with families whose child will stay at home to check on their wellbeing. 
Should you need anything please contact us through Green Lane or Fox Wood as the college building will be closed from Tuesday 24th March 2020.  
greenlane_school@warrington.gov.uk      01925 811617

foxwood_school@warrington.gov.uk        01925 811534

Yours Faithfully,

Lynne Ledgard/Lucinda Duffy/Paul King

Headteachers

